
 

 

 

 

 
 
21st March 2018 

 
Dear Parents, 
 

The Faction Swimming Carnival will be held on Friday the 6th of April at the Waroona Recreation and Aquatic Centre 

for Years 3-6 students. The carnival will commence at 10.00am, and we will be walking to and from school. 
 

Please send your child/ren to school wearing their bathers under their sport uniform (coloured faction t-shirt) with a 

towel, goggles, snacks and drinks in their bags. Parents may not visit house bays until after the carnival. The kiosk 

will be available for parents only to buy snacks for themselves. Children are not to purchase from the kiosk. 

 

The aim of this carnival is for students to consolidate the skills they have practiced during their recent swimming 

lessons. In consultation with Paula Birch (Interm Swimming Coordinator), most students should be able to swim one 
lap (25m) of freestyle, and all students are encouraged to ‘have a go’ if they have passed Stage 4. It is a fun day and 

there will also be novelty events for children to participate in.  

 
Students who have passed Stage 5 will be required to swim in the 25m (Division B) freestyle races. We will also have 

25m backstroke and breaststroke races. For those children who have passed stage 6, there will be 50m races for 

freestyle, backstroke and breastroke (Division A). We encourage these children to participate if they feel confident in 

doing so. Children who participate in Division A races will be eligible for championship points and selection to the 
Inter- School Swimming Carnival. Medals will be awarded to the runner up and champion boy and girl from Years 3-

6.  

 
If you want to take your child/ren home after the carnival, you will need to see their class teacher and sign them out at 

the conclusion of the carnival. If you give permission for your child/ren to leave the carnival with another adult, you 

are required to provide a written note to the class teacher. No child will be able to leave without this written 

permission if going home with another adult.  
 

As with many school events, they are only possible with the help of parent volunteers. If you are able to help out on 

the day, please circle your availability on the form below. Your support is greatly appreciated. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Amy Rimmer and Travis Bienkowski 

Physical Education Teachers 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

I ___________________________ give permission for 

______________________________________________(names) 
 

to participate in the Faction Swimming Carnival at the Waroona Aquatic Centre on 6th of April  

 
2018. I acknowledge that my child will be walking to and from the Waroona Aquatic Centre. 

 

Signed ___________________________ 

 
I am/am not able to help on the day. (Please circle as appropriate) 

 

Contact Number: _____________________________________     
 

     

St Joseph’s School 
Millar Street, Waroona, Western Australia 

PO Box 129, Waroona WA 6215 

Telephone: (08) 9782 6500  

Email:  admin@stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au 

Web Site: www.stjoeswaroona.wa.edu.au 


